
  

 

  
 

Executive Order by the President of the United States of Americas – 
Treatment of OFAC General License No. 1 in FTSE Russell Indexes 

Update 

27 January 2021 

Further to the “Executive Order by the President of the United States of America – Treatment of OFAC 

General License No. 1” notifications published on 26 January 2021 for FTSE GEIS and FTSE China 
indexes, FTSE Russell notes the announcement from the Office of Foreign Assets Control (OFAC) that the 
General License No.1 deadline has been extended to 9.30am (EST) on 27 May 2021 (GL-1A) and the 
guidance provided in FAQ 878 and FAQ 879  
 
In the light of the OFAC announcement, FTSE Russell will not be implementing any deletions from FTSE 

Russell indexes based upon ‘closely matched’ names at this time. 
 
FTSE Russell will continue to monitor for any further updates from (OFAC) including any further 
clarification that OFAC might issue regarding the treatment of companies named on the United States 
Department of Defense Tranche 5 List.   
     

For further information please contact FTSE Russell Client Services at info@ftserussell.com or call: 

Australia +1800 653 680 

Hong Kong  +852 2164 3333 

Japan +81 3 4563 6346 
London  +44 (0) 20 7866 1810 

New York +1866 551 0617 

 

Alternatively please visit our website at www.ftserussell.com  
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